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Stanislav Pascaru          04/09/2024 
1030 Thornwood Ln, Dacula, GA. 30019 

 

Gwinnett County Board of Commissioners 

C/o Planning and Development 

Gwinnett Justice and Administration Center 

75 Langley Drive 

Lawrenceville, GA. 30046 

 

  Re: Letter of intent – Special Use Permit Application 

 

I, Stanislav Pascaru, submit this request for a Special Use Permit to allow to operate an 
Automotive/Automobile Repair Facility at 3660 Hewatt Ct., Snellville GA. 30039 with parcel number 6-
053-168 in Gwinnett County.  

The subject property is 0.496ac. and the existing building is 5040 sf. current zoning of the property is C-
2 (General Business District) which supports an Automotive Repair to operate with approval of a 
Special Use Permit. The height of the building is 17ft, the size is 5040sf and the number of parking 
spaces is 6 ,with 6460 paved area. On the South side, the site already has a crosstie wall and a 20 lf of 
undisturbed buffer. I am the only employee .And the operation hours are Monday to Friday from 
9:00Am  to  6:00PM 

I was  operate a successful automotive repair shop at 452 Eaton Street in/near downtown Lawrenceville 
for  5 years  . I want to mention here that I was operating my business there in good standing and portion 
of the lease the landlord was the City of Lawrenceville which I’m sure can provide good feedback 
regarding my way to operate and protect the community. 

The Automotive/Automobile Repair business is consistence with the existing land uses and the 
businesses in the area; a few properties adjacent to the subject property operate the same or similar type 
of business. This property would allow for its reasonable economic use, without being an excess burden 
to the current infrastructure. 

Please do not hesitate to contact us with questions or concerns. 

 
Respectfully requesting the granting of the Special Use Permit. 

Best Regards,  

Stanislav Pascaru 
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